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IAM / PSA AIRLINES 

2022 NEGOTIATIONS UPDATE 

 

Negotiations resumed this week with meetings being conducted virtually on the Zoom platform.  Participating for 

the Company was the full committee as has attended in the past.  Participating for the Union was your full 

committee.  Although this week was a first time for virtual negotiations, a significant amount of work was 

completed. 

 

An exchange of comprehensive passes from past meetings covering all of articles 1, 2, 3 & 4 continued with 

additional Articles 9, 12, 14 & 24 being added at this meeting.  Progress was made in all Articles with an exchange 

occurring 3 or 4 time at this meeting for all Articles opened thus far.  While there were no tentative agreements 

reached on whole articles, many TAs were reached in a majority of sub-parts of those articles listed above.  The 

pace of these talks is notable in that we have been able to open and pass 8 whole articles in just over 5 days of 

meetings.  At the next meeting, occurring virtually on February 8, 9 & 10, we are striving to have additional 

articles 10, 15, 16, 17 and a new article 20 for training ready to pass to the company.  Your committee deserves 

credit for their preparation both before these meetings and more importantly their excellent representation of your 

interests at the bargaining table.  Please take the time to let them know. 

 

As always, once a negotiations session concludes, information will be released by bulletin as is our standard 

process.  Our goal is always to make sure everyone has the most up to date information concerning negotiations.  

If you haven’t talked to your local stewards about Discord for PSA Maintenance, please do so immediately.  

Another way for you to receive information is to add a personal e-mail address to the District Lodge 142 database 

for future PSA or other communications by clicking the red “Join Our Email List!!!” button on the DL 142 website 

at www.iamdl142.org. If you have any questions about this process, please give me a call at (859) 653-4037 or 

email at jsamuel@iamdl142.org.  With best wishes, I remain 

 

Sincerely and fraternally, 

 
James M. Samuel 

General Chairperson 

 

JMS/lm 

 

cc:  R. Johnsen 

 E. Fraser 

T. Regan 

DL 142 Executive Board 
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